
 

 

TOWN OF HANNIBAL 
Planning Board Meeting 

August 11, 2022 
 

Planning Board Members Present: Chairman Ronald Greenleaf, Nancy 
Adamy, Carrie Deloff, Joseph Melita, Anthony Murabito, Brandon 
Scruton 
Secretary:  Shelly Stanton 
Absent: None 
Public Attendees: Rick Deloff, Lucy Deloff, Michael Deloff 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:02 by Chairman Greenleaf. 
 
Roll call was taken. 
The Pledge of Allegiance was said by all. 
 
Reading and approval of July 7, 2022 minutes. A motion to accept the 
minutes was made by Tony Murabito, 2nd by Brandon Scruton, all in 
favor. 
 
Rick Deloff was present for direction. He would like to start a weekend 
Halloween production with interactive productions. Not looking to do a 
haunted house, buy it would be made up of temporary sets. Corn has 
been planted. He’s looking to have about 100 – 200 people per show. 
Shows will be based in the 1890’s and will be theater-based 
productions. No permanent structures will be erected. He has an 
insurance binder lined up and would provide blue boys and a lighted 
parking area. There must also be access for emergency vehicles. 
 
Communications- Workplace Violence coming up, also Harassment 
training on the 18th. Check NYMIR site for training lists. Considering 
doing training at the meetings when there is nothing else lined up. 
 



 

 

Old Business- No further news from Roger Carter about a subdivision. 
 
New Business- Went over the zoning regulations for the town of 
Hannibal. Article 420, Section 420, Schedule A: Dimensional 
Requirements for Zones & Section 430, Schedule B: Permitted Uses in 
Zones. 
 
Date of the next meeting will be September 1, 2022 at 7:00PM.  
 
At 7:45, a motion to adjourn was made by Tony Murabito, 2nd by 
Brandon Scruton, all in favor. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Shelly Stanton 
 

Shelly Stanton 
Planning Board Secretary 


